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Now you are the body of Christ, 
and each one of you is a part of 
it. 1Corinthians 12:27 
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Dear PCJH Family, 
 

ñAnd I pray that you, being rooted and  
established in love, may have power, together with all the 
saints, to grasp how wide and long and high and deep is the 

love of Christ, and to know this love that surpasses 
knowledge ï that you may be filled to the measure of all the 

fullness of God.ò - Ephesians 3:17b-19 

 
We recently celebrated Confirmation Sunday on March 
20
th
, 2016.  It was a wonderful day! Confirmation is a 

time when we celebrate the lives of our teenagers who 
have recognized Godôs deep love for them in Jesus. 

 
Some of our students were baptized when they were 
young, which was a decision made by their parents in 
order to proclaim Godôs love for them.  Confirmation is 
an opportunity for the student to make their own      
decision and proclaim their faith as a young adult, thus 
confirming their baptism. 
 
Other students had never been baptized and they too 
had the opportunity to proclaim their faith as a young 
adult and be baptized.  We had five students who took 
the step to either be confirmed or baptized, and in so 
doing, proclaiming faith in Jesus Christ as their Savior 
and Lord.  Hallelujah!!  Please pray for these students.  
It is not easy being a believer these days, especially in 
high school. 
 
Our confirmation students committed to ten weeks of 
classes on Sunday mornings at 9:00am in order to dig 
deeper into Godôs word and to discover what it means 
to be a disciple of Jesus.  The classes were taught by 
Pastor Ben and Ricky Emlyn. 
 
On Confirmation Sunday each student presented a 
personal statement of faith to their family and fellow 
classmates.  It was a very moving experience to hear 
how God has impacted our students.  I reminded them 
that being baptized and/or confirmed is not the finish 
line, but it is the beginning of a new life in Jesus. 
 
The Presbyterian tradition, similar to most Protestant 
and Catholic churches, encourages parents to have 
their children baptized at a young age as a sign and 
seal of Godôs covenant love for them.  It is a beautiful 
proclamation of Godôs sovereign grace that before they 
were able to choose God, God had chosen them.    
Before they were  able to be faithful, God was faithful 
through Christ.  Jesus told his disciples in John 15:16, 
ñYou did not choose me, but I chose you.ò 

  
Confirmation has its roots in the Jewish faith, from 
which our Christian faith was born.  Jewish boys were 
circumscised on the eighth day to mark them as a child 
of the covenant.  Then, when the child turned 12 years 
old they had a barmitzvah.  In a similar fashion,  
Presbyterians encourage infant baptism and then  
confirmation around age 12.  Just a little bit of   
Historical context for you.  : ) 

If you are a parent of young children, I would  
encourage you to consider having your child baptized.  
At PCJH we believe in partnering home and  
congregation.  We have developed various milestones 
in the life of a child we call the ñMilestones Ministry.ò  
One of the very first milestones is baptism.  Our hope 
is that your child grows up to understand their baptism 
in a deeper way when they are at the age for      
confirmation (about 12 years old and up). 
 
I am always inspired when I read the book of Acts in 
the New Testament and discover that the first century 
church baptized entire households, which most  
certainly included children and adults of all ages. 
 
Regardless of how one comes to faith or when  
someone is baptized, I rejoice in the fact that Godôs 
grace is a free gift that no one can earn.  It is the gift 
of new life through Jesus Christ! 
 
ñFor it is by grace you have been saved, through faith ï and 
this not from yourselves, it is the gift of God ï not by works, 

so that no one can boast.ò - Ephesians 2:8-9 

 
I wanted to share the story of one of our students who 
has recently found new life in Christ through the minis-
try of the Presbyterian Church of Jackson Holeôs youth 
ministry.  I will call her ñLisa.ò 
 
This is Lisaôs storyé Hi, my name is Lisa and I am 14 
years old and in 8

th
 grade.  In my life I have been 

pushed around a lot and bullied by people.  I have felt 
alone and because of this I have made bad choices 
like cutting, doing stuff with boys, drinking, and drugs. 
 
As a little girl I went to church with my mom.  Then my 
mom stopped believing and wouldnôt let me go  
anymore.  Then I started coming to the Presbyterian 
Church of Jackson Hole in 7

th
 grade for Wednesday 

night dinner and youth group. 
 
Since I have been here my life has been changing.  I 
started to become more open to God and stopped 
doing things that I was doing in the past.  And itôs all 
because of JESUS. 

 
Jesus is my anchor and my hope.  I love Him and He 
is there for me no matter what.  I am excited about my 
life with Jesus.  This summer Iôm going on the high 
school mission trip to San Francisco to tell people my 
story and to love them with Godôs love. 
 
What a powerful story of transformation!!  Jesus 
changes lives.  That is what we are all about here at 
PCJH.  Our Children, Youth and Family Director, 
Ricky Emlyn, plays a huge role in the lives of these 
students so be sure to thank him for his ministry to our 
youth. 

 
Please continue to support PCJHôs ministry through 
your time, talent, treasure, and prayer!  It works!! 
 
 With gratitude, 

~Pastor Ben 



 

Welcome New Members                        
 
1. Scott and Kacy OôHare        
2. Dorothy Neckels 
 
Membership at PCJH is a way for people to publicly proclaim their faith in Jesus 
Christ and their commitment to the ministry and mission of the local church.  Once 
someone becomes a member of PCJH, they are assigned a deacon who prays and 
cares for them. Members are also allowed to vote on important matters in the life of 
the church, serve as deacons, elders, and committee chairs. There are other perks 
and discounts related to our children, youth, andfamily fee-based ministries. 

 
In order to become a member, we ask people to attend one of our quarterly church information classes.  After  
attending the class and having any questions answered about their personal faith and the church, the individual  
attends one of our Church Session meetings where they are asked four questions of faith in front of the Ruling Elders 
and then accepted into membership.  If you are interested in becoming a new member, our next Church Information 
Class will be held on Sunday, April 24

th
 from 11:30am to 2:00pm (lunch and childcare provided).  Please RSVP with 

Cindy Dahlin at cdahlin@pcjh.org if you are interested in attending. 

Financial Peace University 
Join Ben & Addie Pascal in the next Financial Peace University class taught by Dave Ramsey 
and facilitated by Colter & Alli Lane.  It is a nine-week class on Sundays at PCJH from 4:30pm 
to 6:30pm starting April 17

th
 and going through the first part of June.  This is a great class for 

those who want to gain a biblical understanding for the role of money in their lives and how to 
use it to glorify God and bless others.  Childcare will be provided.  Please contact Alli at 
lli.lane603@gmail.com for more information or to reserve a spot in the class. 

New Sunday Bulletin Format 
 
As many of you know, we have introduced a new bulletin format on Sunday mornings.  Our 
hope is to provide better communication to visitors and regular attendees about all the  
happenings within the life of PCJH and to give a clearer understanding of who we are and 
how to get plugged in.  If you have any suggestions or feedback please pass it along to  
Lindsey at office@pcjh.org. 

 

Church in the Tetons ï Chartering Celebration 
Our sister church, Church in the Tetons, a PC(USA) church in Driggs is officially being chartered on  
Sunday, May 15

th
 at 3:00pm at the Wildwood Room at 7705 Lupine Road in Victor, Idaho.  It is no 

coincidence that May 15
th
 is Pentecost Sunday as we remember the movement of the Holy Spirit in  

growing the church. PCJH was instrumental in the planting of this new church development over seven 
years ago and it is now officially being chartered. There will be a worship service at 3pm and then a 
grand celebration with lots of food and drink.  Letôs gather to celebrate with our Presbyterian friends in 
Victor/Driggs!! 

                 BLANKET SUNDAY 2016     
  
Your Mission Team gratefully acknowledges your generous gifts to the Tools and  
Blankets: A Rainbow of Caring Offering of $2450.00. You warm our hearts with your  
generosity just as the blankets warm those in need in 80 countries around the world. The 
tools provide food for some of these same people. THANK YOU! Your MISSION TEAM!  



 

March was amazing!!!   
Our First Jog-a-Thon was a blast and a huge  

success!  The kids were champs running their little hearts out.  We 
also enjoyed going to gymnastics, doing Holy Yoga, Zumba,  
working out with Mr. Evan & going to the grocery store.   

We hope everyone had a Happy Easter! 

*Little Lambs Spring Break March 28-April 8 
We look forward to learning all about Nature & how to love otherôs 

like Jesus, in April.    

2016-2017 Little Lambs  
Registration 

Register at pcjh.org  
Contact Effie Edwards with  
enrollment questions.   
eedwards@pcjh.org or 

307.739.9591 
 


